EDENTON-CHOWAN BOARD OF EDUCATION CALLED MEETING
Monday, May 26, 2009, 4:00 pm
Central Office Conference Room

M I N U T E S
The Edenton-Chowan Board of Education met in a called session on Tuesday, May 26, 2009, 4:00 pm, Central Office Conference Room with the following members present:  Chairman Ricky Browder, John Guard, Gil Burroughs, Jean Bunch, Win Dale, and Gene Jordan.  Others present were:  Superintendent Allan Smith, Michelle Maddox, Emma Berry, Kerri Albertson, Rebecca Bunch, and Harriet Sawyer.
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ricky Browder. 
Chairman Ricky Browder turned the meeting over to Superintendent Allan Smith.

1.
2009-2010 Budget. 

Reduction in Force Request.  Superintendent Allan Smith requested authorization from the Board to invoke the Reduction in Force Policy if funding is not available to retain current positions and programs.  The request is made after the review of anticipated reductions in local and state allocations, student enrollment, and possible increase in class size teacher allotment.  Dr. Smith stated that when a career status teacher is dismissed the teacher’s name is put on a list and the teacher will have priority on all positions that they are qualified when it becomes available for three years.  Employees must be notified by June 15, 2009.  A motion was made by John Guard, seconded by Gene Jordan to authorize the Superintendent to follow the Board’s Reduction in Force Policy procedures.  The motion passed unanimously.  Dr. Smith stated that it is his desire that reduction in force will not be necessary.  (Attachment #1)

Gil Burroughs asked that considering the severity of the economic situation that the system look at the option to rehire retired teachers.  Mr. Burroughs stated that retired teachers are already receiving retirement and would help with the employees that would be subject to the reduction in force policy.  Mr. Burroughs asked that in the event we would RIF some of our teachers they would have the first chance at substitute teaching.

Jean Bunch stated that having certified teachers on the substitute teaching list provides quality services for the students.  Jean Bunch asked if we had employees that are eligible for retirement or near retirement.


Win Dale asked that the system look at all program areas and all positions to determine if there are ways to save on costs.


Gene Jordan felt confident that the administration will make decisions that will be in the best interest of the students.

Ricky Browder stated that when a person works with Edenton-Chowan Schools they should not worry about losing their job.  Mr. Browder is deeply concerned for the employees and the students of Edenton-Chowan Schools that we are considering reductions in staff, programs and services and hopes that the school systems receives the funding to continue serving our students.

After discussing at length the current county situation, the Board agreed to voice their concerns at the Chowan County public hearing regarding the proposed 2009-2010 proposed budget allocation for Edenton-Chowan Schools. The Chowan County Commissioners public hearing is scheduled for Wednesday, May 27, 6:00 pm.  (Attachment #2)

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.





Respectfully submitted,





Ricky Browder, Chairman





Allan T. Smith, Secretary

